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BNJCA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2015 
 

KEDRON-WAVELL SERVICES CLUB 
Monday 24th August, 2015 at 7.00 pm 

 

AGENDA 
 

President welcomes delegates and declares the meeting open 
 

 Apologies 
 Previous year’s Minutes 
 President’s Report 
 Treasurer’s Report 
 Draw Committee’s Report 
 Notices of Motion 

 Election of Office Bearers 
(a) Patron 
(b) President 
(c) Vice-President 
(d) Secretary 
(e) Treasurer 
(f) Committee – Four Positions 

 Appointment of Auditors 
 Election of Life Member (if any) 
 Affiliation fee for 2015-2016 

 

 

 
OFFICE BEARERS 2014-2015 

 
PATRON:       Keith Dudgeon 
PRESIDENT:      Ian Reeves 
VICE-PRESIDENT:     John Powell 
SECRETARY:      Bruce Boland  
TREASURER:      Allan Deacon 
COMMITTEE PERSONS:     Tony Bath 
        Steve Farley 
        Ian Rushton 
        Glyn Netto 
MYCRICKET Co-ordinator    Ian Rushton 
ANSTEY- LA FRANTZ SHIELD Co-ordinator:  John Powell 
REEVESIE CUP Co-ordinator    John Powell 
CHAIRMAN, RULES SUB-COMMITTEE:   Bryan Hessey * Dec’d 
CHAIRMAN, DRAW SUB-COMMITTEE:   Bruce Boland 
QJC U16 STATE CHAMPIONSHIP Co-ordinator Bruce Boland 
U12 IAN HEALY CUP Co-ordinator   Steve Casey 
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AFFILIATED CLUBS 
 
ALBANY CREEK CRICKET CLUB  
AMBROSE TREACY COLLEGE 
BALD HILLS LAWNTON LIONS CRICKET CLUB 
BURPENGARY CRICKET CLUB 
EVERTON DISTRICT CRICKET CLUB 
FERNY DISTRICT CRICKET CLUB 
MARIST COLLEGE ASHGROVE 
PINE RIVERS JUNIOR CRICKET CLUB 
REDCLIFFE CITY JUNIOR CRICKET CLUB 
SANDGATE-REDCLIFFE JUNIOR CRICKET CLUB 
ST. DYMPNA’S PRIMARY SCHOOL 
ST. PATRICKS COLLEGE 
ST. PAULS SCHOOL 
THE LAKES CRICKET CLUB 
TOOMBUL DISTRICT CRICKET CLUB 
VALLEY DISTRICT CRICKET CLUB 
WILSTON-NORTH JUNIOR CRICKET CLUB 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

LIFE MEMBERS 
 

Life Membership awarded by BNJCA 
 

KEITH DUDGEON   2014 
STEVE CASEY    2013 
MICHAEL SKINNER   2009 
MICHAEL MAINHARDT   2008 
DAVID PHILP    2007 
BRYAN HESSEY *   2006 
BRUCE BOLAND    2005 
CECIL ANSTEY OAM *   2004 
BASIL WRIGHT    2003 
IAN REEVES OAM   2002 
ERROLD LA FRANTZ MBE *  2001 

 

Life Membership awarded prior to the 
inception of Brisbane North Junior Cricket 
Association Inc. and recognised as Life 

Membership of BNJCA Inc.: 
 

RAY WONNACOTT 1994 (BRISBANE NORTH EAST) 

JOHN MANSON 1994 (VALLEYS-NORTHS) 

GLYN NETTO 1993 (VALLEYS-NORTHS) 

DAVID WALKER 1992 (VALLEYS-NORTHS) 

ROGER HARRIS 1991 (VALLEYS-NORTHS) 

RAE FINLAYSON 1990 (VALLEYS-NORTHS) 

ADRIAN PETRIE 1989 (VALLEYS-NORTHS) 

* DECEASED 

 
 

Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association 
Management Committee 2014-2015 

 

 
Back Row L to R: John Powell, Steve Farley 

Middle Row L to R:Bruce Boland, Tony Bath, Allan Deacon, Ian Rushton, Glyn Netto 
Front Row L to R: Ian Reeves, Ray Brandt* (Sub-committee member*) 
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Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association PAST COMMITTEES since the merger of Zones in 1998 
 

 
 

ATTENDANCE AT 2014-15 MANAGEMENT MEETINGS 
The list below shows Management Committee members attendance at our 9 meetings during the year. 

 

Ian Reeves 8 Bruce Boland 8 Steve Farley 5 Tony Bath 9 

John Powell 9 Allan Deacon 8 Glyn Netto 9 Ian Rushton 7 
 

ATTENDANCE AT 2014-15 DELEGATE MEETINGS 
All affiliated clubs are entitled to have 2 delegates at a meeting. 

The list below shows Committee members and clubs who were represented by at least 1 Delegate at our 9 meetings during the year. 
President 7 Committee SF 7 Ferny Fireballs 9 St. Patrick's College 4 
Vice President 8 Qld Cricket rep 7 Marist College 3 St. Paul's School 1 

Secretary 9 Ambrose Treacy 6 Pine Rivers 7 The Lakes CC 1 
Treasurer 7 Albany Creek  9 Redcliffe City 7 Toombul 8 

Committee IR 5 Bald Hills Lawnton 3 Sandgate-Redcliffe 8 Valleys 6 
Committee TB 6 Burpengary 7 St Dympnas School 4 Wilston-Norths 9 

Committee GN 9 Everton 8     
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President’s 2014-15 report 
 

Once again Brisbane North has had a most successful season.   We continue to grow 
and in Season 2014 / 2015 we had 17 affiliate Clubs, our competition consisted of 
nearly 300 teams ranging from Under 8s to our Open Divisions, thereby giving over 
3200 girls and boys (last season 2900) the opportunity to participate in an organised 
competition playing cricket, this great game of ours.   
 
Our Super Sixes competition - U8s and U9s, Friday nights under lights at Albany 
Creek, at Toombul and at Valley where we have 80 teams and 572 players – 

continues to be a huge success.   
 
We are an Association that regularly conduct season reviews to determine our member’s wishes in regards 
to the running of the Association and its competitions.  I believe this to be one of the main reasons why 
we are successful – we give our members what they want. We care. 
 
The Association is a service to its members, and we must act in that light. To do this, we must be 
professional and efficient in our approach, be available to meet and talk with our members, to listen to all 
ideas and encourage members to feel part of the decision making. Further, we must be forward looking in 
our planning and develop ideas to allow the competition to maintain playing numbers and improve our 
resources.  
 
There is a lot in forming that position, however, the general comments and feedback, suggest that we are 
accomplishing that mission. This does not mean we can be complacent; however, it does vindicate the 
extraordinary hard work put in by all members of the Committee. The feedback from our Delegate 
meetings, along with the reviews and surveys undertaken has provided many worthwhile suggestions and 
these are always investigated in detail during the off season by our various sub-committees. I always invite 
clubs to be pro-active at our Delegate meetings.  
 
To follow on from this statement, I wish to make something clear about our Association, the Brisbane 
North Junior Cricket Association (BNJCA).  There are some persons who think we are autocratic in the 
manner that the Association operates.  In their minds, they think that the Management Committee makes 
decisions in isolation of its affiliated Clubs and Delegate body.  However, this is far from the truth.  We are 
a very democratically run organisation, run by a Management Committee along with a very strong Club 
Delegate representation, who vote on the various issues and any changes to the BNJCA operations and its 
policies and procedures.  This is one of the reasons that the BNJCA is successful in its operation. 
 
It is with sadness that I inform you of the loss of three of our Brisbane North stalwarts during the year.  
Our past Patron and co-founder Mr Errold La Frantz M.B.E., our Rules Committee Chairman and past 
Treasurer Mr Bryan Hessey and a past Committee member, Mr David Kerr. All three gentlemen contributed 
much to the Association. 
 
A special announcement - we have been successful in acquiring Kalinga Park with 5 wickets on it and a 
building on the property that we hope to call home at some time in the future. Thanks to our Secretary 
Bruce Boland, he certainly has put in a huge effort with the Council to acquire the lease at the park.  The 
grounds will be shared by Brisbane North and our affiliated clubs, Toombul and Wilston-Norths. 
 
I would also like to personally acknowledge the outstanding contribution of Bruce Boland, our Secretary.  
The recognition of his work through the Draw process and all the secretarial tasks, plus the administration, 
does not tell the whole story of his passion and commitment to the BNJCA.  But I trust he receives due 
satisfaction from the growth and standing of the whole competition. 
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Also thanks to John Powell who has put together documentation on the Management Committee structure 
along with the various Sub-committees and their members.  John has also documented in detail, the 
Representative Cricket Operations Manual. The Association is most grateful.  
 
A huge thanks to our major sponsor, Mr Keith Dudgeon of KD Sports for his cricket ball sponsorship and 
for sponsoring the Premiership Caps for the Under 14 Anstey La Frantz and the Under 13 Reevesie Cup 
competitions.  
 
Congratulations to the Lions, the winners of the Anstey La Frantz coached by Jon Malone and the Heat, 
the winners of the Reevesie Cup, coached by Michael McPhee.  These competitions are eagerly sought 
after by our young cricketers and they are a real benefit for the selection of our Representative teams for 
Under 13 and Under 14.   
 
Our representative teams were most successful at the Queensland Junior Cricket State Age 
Championships, winning the Under 12s, the Under 13s and Under 14s. Our Under 15 and Under 16s both 
finished third in their competitions. Our development Under 12 Maroon team took out the Ian Healy Cup 
and our development Under 14 Maroon team won the Sunshine Coast Development Carnival.  
Congratulations to you all. 
 
To Keith Dudgeon, congratulations on your Life Membership of the Association and thank you for accepting 
the offer of Patron of the Association.  
 
In presenting this report to our members, I am confident that the Association is operating in a position of 
great vibrancy and enjoyment. Our objective has always been to offer suburban level cricket to as many 
players as possible, irrespective of skill.  We continue to benefit from having one of the best staffing 
committees around and it is built not only on their outstanding operational and administrative skills but 
also their understanding and passion for the game.  
 
At the end of last season we reviewed the structure of the competitions and made some changes for this 
season.  These initiatives were well received and the feedback from the clubs at the end of this season 
was positive. Club cricket remains at the heart of what we do and we will continually review the 
competition makeup to try to reflect the needs of our players.  
 
In conclusion, I extend my thanks to everyone who contributed to another successful year for the BNJCA. 
The Management Committee has again been an active and effective catalyst but the efforts of all Club 
Delegates, clubs and other volunteers are greatly appreciated.  
 
 

 

 
Ian Reeves  
(Reevesie) 
PRESIDENT 
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Draw Committee 2014-15 report 
 

We again had a big increase in cricket player numbers this year. In the 10 years since 2005 we 

have gone from approx. 2400 players to a record 3200 players. There was an extra 35 teams 
this year. Some of this increase, 12 teams, is attributable to the affiliation of a new Club, 

Ambrose Treacy College, formerly Nudgee Junior, from Indooroopilly. We now have 17 

affiliated clubs being part of the Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association. 
 

With great support and cooperation from all our clubs, the draw process worked smoothly. 
Thanks to everyone who contributed.  The 2 separate competitions, Pre and Post Xmas, were 

run again this year and will continue into the future as it has proven to enable an efficient 

progression from high participation numbers before Xmas to much lower numbers after Xmas. The U14 age group 
was played in the afternoons again this year due to oval availability.  

 
We held a review of the previous season competitions and as a result of listening to our clubs, we changed the 

competition in the U15 to U17 age groups from 3 Divisions (Div 1, Div 2 & Div 3) back to just 2 this year, U15 and 
Open, with no grading of players or teams. The competition for the Open division Post-Xmas was also changed back 

to a normal cricket competition with the ceasing of Super 8, and reverting to playing a mix of 1 and 2 day games 

each week instead of just one dayers. 
 

Unfortunately we had another rain affected season, where we lost one days play on 6 December and one on 21 
February.  We lost some Super Six games on the G20 long weekend on 14 November due to player availability and 

again on 5 December due to rain. For the first time, when rain affected some turf wickets on 20 November, I was 

unable to send games to alternate venues as we had completely run out of suitable spare ovals. Fortunately we have 
been able to lease from the Brisbane City Council, 5 new grounds at Kalinga Park in Clayfield and after we have 

installed 5 new pitches, they will be operational for the 2015-16 season. 
 

The Friday night Super Six competition, played under lights for U8 & U9, continues to grow. Numbers increased from 
66 to 78 teams across all venues. These games are hosted by Valleys, Albany Creek and Toombul cricket clubs. A 

pleasing outcome has been the flow on increase in the number of U10 teams from 39 last year to 47 this year. 

 
We increased the use of MyCricket to record the game results and player stats by adding U11 & U12 draws and 

eliminating the old abstracts. With the support of clubs, we also changed the rules to try and ensure the timely entry 
into MyCricket of the results and stats by teams.  Unfortunately this didn’t prove completely effective. Some team 

officials appeared to not care that players would miss out on stats awards or that the team would lose game points 

due to their apathy. Clubs have acknowledged that they need to increase pressure on their club members and 
officials to do the right thing by their players and enter game results and player stats in a timely manner. 

 
After a review of the special Sunday competitions, ALF & Reevesie, the Reevesie Cup was changed from U15 to be an 

U13 competition and this proved extremely effective as a representative player selection tool and often being able to 

have the games at one venue, was greatly appreciated by the selectors. 
 

Thank you to the many state schools who allowed us to use their grounds during the season. I would also like to 
express our appreciation for the continuing support from the Brisbane City Council, Moreton Bay Regional Council, the 

Warehouse Cricket Association, District Cricket Clubs north of the river and a number of private schools who all make 
ovals available for us to use.  BNJCA could not operate such a large a competition without their assistance.   

 

I wish to express my sympathies to the family of Bryan Hessey for their loss. Bryan wrote our Rule book each year 
and I had a lot of contact with him over the course of each year when we were writing or re-writing rules.  He has left 

a huge hole in our processes which we needed to fill. Geoff Cowles, Bryan’s competent deputy, has taken up the task 
and we hope that there is a smooth transition. 

 

Finally thanks to Glyn Netto for his Draw assistance, Geoff Cowles for his input to the Rules, Ian Rushton for MyCricket 
support and my fellow committee members for their tolerance during the year.   

 
Bruce Boland  
Chairman, Draw Committee  
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Grants Committee 2014-15 report 
 

Each year BNJCA provides grants to affiliated clubs, to assist in ensuring that grounds that are 

used by the Zone, are kept in a safe and useable condition. The Grants Policy and application 

form are available for downloading from the website www.bnjca.org.au  
 

The following grants were provided to affiliated clubs in 2014-15: 
Valley DCC   $722 for Hilda Road  

Valley DCC   $727 for Corramulling Park  

Redcliffe City   $916 for Scarborough State School  
Grants total   $2,365  

 
For the first time, BNJCA also applied for grants during the year. After having signed a lease on 5 ovals at Kalinga 

Park, Clayfield from the Brisbane City Council (BCC) we applied for a grant to install 5 cricket pitches with synthetic 

covering on each. We were successful in receiving $39,477 in contribution towards the total cost of $45,854.  In 
partnership with Wilston-Norths and Toombul Cricket Clubs we have now constructed these 5 new pitches and they 

will be used in the 2015-16 season. We also applied for a grant from the Gambling Community Benefit Fund to 
purchase 6 portable shade shelters for use on these ovals and for use by travelling teams and the U16 State 

Championships. Again we were successful and obtained $9,400 towards the total cost of $10,935. 
 

We are in the process of acquiring a building at Kalinga Park, Bertha St, Clayfield so we will be able to have a BNJCA 

headquarters; a place for our meetings, somewhere to display our trophies and awards and a place to store our 
clothing stock and various assets. This is being facilitated by the BCC and will require some building improvements by 

them to make it suitable for us to use as a headquarters. Once we have the lease on the building we will do some 
security and internal building work to make it a suitable venue for meetings, for storage of equipment and for use as 

a canteen.  

 
Bruce Boland  
Chairman Grants Committee 

 

Clothing and Equipment Co-ordinator’s report  
 
This was the second year of use of the new clothing and equipment for 

representative cricket. We have had excellent feedback about the clothing so we hope this 

continues. The clothing incorporates the colours of the original 3 amalgamated zones from which Brisbane North 
was formed, in the form of 3 coloured lines, maroon, gold and blue, on the front of the shirt. 

 
The Management Committee made the decision last year that all players must have a Brisbane North approved 

wheeled gear bag and only these were allowed to be taken away by players to the Championships and Development 

carnivals. Next year we will be including 2 pair of matching player pants as part of the rep player uniform, with 
maroon stripes down the leg and angled lines to match the shirts. We will also be allowing players to reuse clothing 

so we can assess the longevity and hard-wearing characteristics of the new clothes and it should allow a cost saving 
for some parents. 

 

 

Affiliation fees 2014-15 
 

After a review of our current and future funds requirements, the basis of charging fees was also changed from a 
team basis to an individual player basis, as this can be ascertained from MyCricket. The Saturday player fee was set 

at $25 and the Super Six player fee was reduced to $17.50 per player. 

 

 

Player Numbers 2014-15 
 
Total player numbers rose again this year from 2864 in 2013-14 to 3200 in 2014-15, an 11.7% increase. Clubs 

affiliated with BN rose from 16 to 17 with the addition of Ambrose Treacy College as a new affiliated club. 

  

http://www.bnjca.org.au/
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       Passing of Brisbane North Members in 2014-15 
 
 
 

Mr Errold La Frantz M.B.E. 
 

Deceased 19 Feb 2015 
On 30 August 1972, Errold was at the inaugural meeting which formed the Junior 
Cricket competition in North Brisbane. During the 1973/74 season the Brisbane Junior 

Cricket Association and the Queensland Junior Cricket Association were formed with 
Errold taking a significant role.  

 

He was awarded an MBE in 1977 for services to cricket and he has Life membership 
of Queensland Cricket and Toombul District Cricket Club.  He was the recipient of the 

Australian Sports Medal in 2000 and he received Life membership of Brisbane North 
Junior Cricket Association in 2001. He accepted the role of Patron for the BNJCA in 

2004. 

 
Errold loved coming to Cap Presentation and Trophy Nights and always had wise words to impart to the players 

attending. His contribution to cricket has been immense, but his greatest legacy is the generations of young 
cricketers that now play the game through his efforts in the formation of junior cricket in Brisbane. 

 

 

Mr. Bryan Hessey 
 

Deceased 13 October 2014 
Bryan was appointed BNJCA Chairman of the Rules Committee in 2000. He rewrote the 

Rules into a readable format and was responsible for Rules publication.  He also oversaw 
the development of the BNJCA Constitution and was responsible for effecting necessary 

changes to both. 
 

Bryan served as BNJCA Treasurer from 2001 - 2005. He introduced MYOB accounting for 

the Association and ensured the transparency of the BNJCA finances. He was also 
responsible for convening Disciplinary Committees during the period 2000 – 2005. 

 
He relinquished the Treasurer's office in 2005 but continued to make himself available to deal with any Rules problem 

encountered or rewrites required and did this right up to the current 2014 Rule Book. In 2006 he was made a Life 

Member of BNJCA for his services to the Association. 
 

 

Mr. David Kerr 
 

Deceased 28 March 2015 
David was a member of the BNJCA Management Committee from 2008 to 2011.  

 

He was a lifelong Northern Suburbs District Cricket Club member and also was an 
Executive Committee member and Manager of Facilities & Equipment at Norths.  

 
A quiet, intelligent and diligent worker, his contribution to BNJCA was often done 

in the background but was essential work. He was similarly involved at Norths, 
maintaining and repairing Norths machinery and constructing site screens and 

managing their facilities. 

 
David’s passing was a sudden and sad loss to his family and cricket friends. 
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Significant Losses to Australian Cricket during the Year 
 

Richard Benaud 
 
Born October 6, 1930, Penrith, New South Wales  
Died April 10, 2015, Sydney, New South Wales  
(aged 84 years 186 days)  
Major teams Australia, New South Wales 
Batting style Right-hand bat 
Bowling style Legbreak googly  
Other Commentator, Journalist, Author 
 
An Australian Test great who nurtured a generation's love for the game with his commentary 
passed away during the season, aged 84.  After Don Bradman, there has been no Australian 

player more famous than Richie Benaud. He stood at the top of the game throughout his rich life, first as a record-breaking leg-
spinner and captain, and then as cricket's most famous – and most impersonated – broadcaster.  
As a player he started out as an attacking batsman and accurate slow bowler, before growing into the first Test allrounder to 
reach 200 wickets and 2000 runs. Benaud was inducted into the Australian Cricket Hall of Fame at the Allan Border Medal 
ceremony in 2007, and a spot in the ICC Cricket Hall of Fame followed in 2009. 

 

Phillip Joel Hughes 
 
Born November 30, 1988, Macksville, New South Wales  
Died November 27, 2014, St Vincent's Hospital, Sydney (aged 25 years 362 days)  
Major teams Australia, Australia A, Australia Under-19s, East Torrens, Hampshire, Middlesex, 
Mumbai Indians, New South Wales, New South Wales Under-19s, South Australia, Western 
Suburbs, Worcestershire 
Playing role Opening batsman 
Batting style Left-hand bat 
Fielding position Occasional wicketkeeper 
 
Phillip was an incredibly talented and dearly loved member of the Australian, South Australian 
and Adelaide Strikers squads and a former NSW representative.  He will forever be 
remembered as one of the elite few to have worn the Baggy Green – cap 408 to be precise.  
He was a very good young player who made 26 first-class hundreds.  In 2009, in only his 

second Test and at the tender age of 20, Phillip blasted back-to-back centuries against South Africa. He is the youngest player in 
history to achieve this. Hughes played 26 Test matches for his country.  He was 63 not out when struck by a bouncer a week 

before his 26th birthday.  
 

 
 

The first concrete pour for a pitch at Kalinga Park 14 July 2015 
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BRISBANE NORTH JUNIOR CRICKET ASSOCIATION 

 
Annual General Meeting Minutes 

 

Monday 25th August 2014 
 

 
LOCATION:   Kedron Wavell Services Club 

Hamilton Rd, Chermside 
 

MEETING OPENED:  7.04pm 
 
PRESENT:  

COMMITTEE    
Ian Reeves John Powell Bruce Boland Gary Somerville 
Tony Bath Ian Rushton Glyn Netto Steve Farley 
Visitor Keith Dudgeon   
CLUBS    

Qld Cricket Matt Walter  
Matt McEwan 
Tony Johnson 

Albany Creek Greg Curtis 
Mike Joel 

Ambrose Treacy 
College 

Brett Henschell 
Dave Capra 

BHLL Steve Brackin 

Burpengary Gordon Muller 
Chris Lawson 

Everton Shane Mills 
Narelle Cutting 

Ferny Laurie Hallam 
John Morwood 
Grant Hastie 

Marist College - 

Pine Rivers Col Wade 
Richard Clay 

Redcliffe City Barry Smith 
Darren Wheeler 

Sandgate Redcliffe Michael Duff St Dympnas - 
St Patricks Greg Bradley St Pauls Allan Deacon 
The Lakes CC Maurie Bloomfield Toombul John Martin 
Valleys Jon Malone Wilston-North Ray Brandt 

Merv Buckley 

APOLOGIES:  
Past Patron Errold La Frantz BHLL Paul Stegar 
Albany Creek Steve Casey Toombul Barry Grimes 
Valleys Niren Raj BNJCA David Philp 
Sandgate Redcliffe Scott Hawkins 

Scott Abbey 
Marist College James Metzeling 

PREVIOUS MINUTES: 
Read and Accepted    Moved:  Glyn Netto 
      Seconded: Steve Farley 
      CARRIED 
 
Business Arising from Previous Minutes:  
Nil 
 
ANNUAL REPORT: 
President’s Report 
Ian Reeves read his President’s report included in the Annual Report and thanked all affiliated clubs and the management 

committee for their work during the past season. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Gary Somerville referred to the Auditor’s report in the Annual Report and said a surplus was made for the year which was mainly 
shown as a Current Asset in the form of pre-purchased representative clothing and bags.   
 
Draw Committee Report 
Bruce Boland referred to his report in the Annual Report and thanked Glyn Netto for his Draw assistance, Bryan Hessey and Geoff 
Cowles for their input to the Rules and his fellow committee members for their support during the year.   
 
He wanted to make special mention of David Walker. He was the Recording Officer for Valleys/Norths from 1979 and then 
continued on with his statistician’s role with Brisbane North after the restructure in 1998.  He looked after all of our stats for U11 
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to U16 for 14 years and then in 2012 we moved to using MyCricket to record game results and player stats for ages U13 to U16. 
He continued with U11 and U12 games up until 2014.  As we have now moved the U11 & U12 age groups on to MyCricket as well 
next year, this year was his last year for doing the stats, a total of 16 years for BNJCA. 
 

He has already been granted Life Membership of Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association recognised back in 1998 when the 
Zones were amalgamated. He was awarded the Australian Sports Medal in 2000 for his services to Sport.  Brisbane North Junior 
Cricket Association wishes to thank David for his magnificent work over all these years.   
 
Acceptance of Reports 
Read and Accepted    Moved:  Bruce Boland 
      Seconded: Shane Mills 
      CARRIED 
 
Patron’s Message 
Ian advised the meeting of Errold’s current health condition. He thanked him for 10 years of service as Patron. 
 
NOTICES OF MOTION: Nil 
 
ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS: 
Patron: Keith Dudgeon 
Ian Reeves thanked Errold La Frantz for performing his role as Patron. Due to ill health, Errold has stood down as Patron this year. 
Ian is very happy to propose Keith Dudgeon as Patron of Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association.  

      Moved:  Ian Reeves 
      Seconded: Bruce Boland 
      CARRIED 
Keith then responded to his election as Patron: 
“The position of Patron was most unexpected but one that I am very honoured to accept. 
 
My first thought was of Errold La Frantz, but Reevesie assured me that Errold had requested to step down due to health reasons. 
Errold La Frantz and Cec Anstey could not have realized all those years ago, when they first called a meeting of all the district 
clubs on the north side, how the Association would develop in numbers, due to the enthusiastic committees that followed. 
 
I must make special mention of Reevesie, Bruce Boland and Glyn Netto who have been involved in junior cricket for many years; 
their experience, passion and knowledge are so invaluable to a large association like Brisbane North. 
 
I congratulate the Committee on the introduction of the super six’s (a first in Australian junior cricket) which gives every child the 
opportunity to gain a love for the game at an early age.  I have never seen so much enjoyment our young ones have received 
from this innovative concept. I look forward to the day when all children around Australia, experience a real game of cricket at this 
same age. 
 
In closing, I just want to say this Association has given me so much satisfaction and great memories coaching our youth. Brisbane 
North certainly leads the way in junior cricket and I am very proud to be part of this process again.  Thank you.” 
 
Management Committee: 
Ian Reeves handed control of the meeting over to John Powell. 
 
President: 
John Powell said Ian Reeves had nominated for the position of President of BNJCA on the prescribed form and by the set date.  As 
there were no other nominations he moved that Ian Reeves be elected as President. 
      Moved:  John Powell 
      Seconded: Bruce Boland  
      CARRIED 
John handed control of the meeting back to the new President, Ian Reeves.  
 
Ian Reeves said that the following Management Committee nominations were made on the prescribed form by the set date.  Ian 
read out the names and position applied for: 
 
Vice-President:  John Powell 
Secretary:  Bruce Boland 
Treasurer:  Allan Deacon 
Committee:  Glyn Netto 

Ian Rushton 
Tony Bath 
Steve Farley 

As there were no other nominations he moved that all nominated persons be elected. 
Moved:  Ian Reeves 

      Seconded: Darren Wheeler 
      CARRIED 
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Ian said that Gary Somerville was standing down this year in his roles at Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association and he thanked 
Gary for this work on the Committee. 
 
Auditors: 

Allan Deacon moved that SRJ be appointed as auditors for 2014-15 
Moved:  Allan Deacon 

      Seconded: Bruce Boland 
      CARRIED 
 
ELECTION OF LIFE MEMBER: 
Ian Reeves nominated Keith Dudgeon as a Life Member.  Ian read a brief history of Keith Dudgeon’s contribution to BNJCA. 
 
Keith was born in Cairns on 5th September 1946. He played 41 First Class Matches and 8 List A games between 1967-75. His 
statistics are there for you all to read on Cricinfo however there is much more to this man than being a top cricketer. 
 
Keith Dudgeon was minuted as an attendee at the very first meeting run by our founders Errold La Frantz M.B.E., Cec Anstey 
O.A.M and Cliff Christensen which was held at Bishop Park in 1972, to discuss forming a junior cricket competition and Keith has 
been involved in junior cricket in some way ever since.  Keith was very active in assisting the Committee in the running of the 
Valley Norths Zone 2 competition prior to the amalgamation of the Zones in 1998 to form the Brisbane North Junior Cricket 
Association.  During that time at Valley Norths Zone 2 he was a selector of Representative teams and an advisor to the Committee 
on the formulation of the Rules and the running of the Saturday morning competitions.  As the numbers of players increased in 
Junior Cricket there was a push to introduce more player participation through a modified game of cricket and Keith was very 

much involved in introducing modified rules for cricket for the younger age groups.   
 
He was also, in conjunction with Barry Richards the then CEO of Queensland Cricket, instrumental in introducing the Under 16 
Lords Taverners competition in 1991-92.  One of his many roles was as a Selector at the QJC Championships.  They used to select 
a Queensland team from Under 16s and Keith was the City Selector and Ross Duncan the Country Selector. Keith coached the very 
first Under 16 Queensland Junior Cricket team.  From that team there were two standout cricketers that were spoken about; one 
was Gary Hayden (Matthew’s Hayden’s elder brother) and the other, Alfie Langer, who both scored a prolific amount of runs. 
 
On a personal note I first met Keith around 1984 when he approached me and asked me if he could coach my youngest son Dean.  
The answer was obviously yes. It was certainly worthwhile as my son progressed through to play First Grade cricket with Valley.  
But it also benefitted me in that while the coaching sessions were happening I was acting like a sponge and taking in everything 
that Keith was instructing.  It was an experience that has been of great assistance to me personally and it has stayed with me and 
been instrumental in my own coaching efforts.  Keith further enhanced his coaching abilities when he attended the very first Level 
3 coaching course in Queensland and from there became a coaching director for Queensland Cricket 
 
He has been a supporter of Junior Cricket for many years and has been a very generous sponsor to all of our Junior Clubs across 
the Association. He offered sponsorship of our Anstey/La Frantz and Reevesie Cup competitions by supplying the balls used and 
the caps for the winning teams. Whilst there is certainly much more that can be added to this summation of Keith’s list of 
achievements and support for our Association, I put forward to you that Keith Edward Dudgeon, with his involvement in junior 
cricket since 1972, some 42 years, is very much deserving of Life Membership of the Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association and 
I am personally delighted to nominate him this evening. 
 
Ian Reeves then moved that Keith Dudgeon be elected as a Life Member of Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association. 

Moved:  Ian Reeves 
      Seconded: Bruce Boland 
      CARRIED 
 
Keith responded to his election as Life Member by thanking the Association and saying that it was an incredible honour and one 
that has taken him by surprise. 
 
AFFILIATION FEES FOR 2014/15:  
Allan Deacon moved that Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association set a yearly Club Affiliation/Membership fee of $1 per club. 
      Moved:   Allan Deacon 
      Seconded: Bruce Boland 
      CARRIED 
 
MEETING CLOSED:  7.36 pm 

 
Ian Reeves, President BNJCA  
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BRISBANE NORTH JUNIOR CRICKET ASSOCIATION INC. 
INCOME AND EXPENDITURE STATEMENT 

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2015 
 

                        Notes            2015           2014 
                $              $ 
INCOME     
Affiliation/registration fees    69,092       43,868 
Donations    1,020  976 
Insurance levies    14,236  13,920 
Interest    939  248 
Representative teams - net    22,038  5,268 
Other income    273  1,900 

 
Total Income    107,598  66,180 

     
EXPENDITURE     
Administration    898  964 
Audit fees    4,000  1,600 
Bank fees    82  107 
Data phone costs    1,800  1,572 
Depreciation    1,048  996 
Donations    640  0 
Internet    136  527 
Grants    2,365  10,744 
Hire of halls    600  1,261 
Honorarium    10,500  6,682 
Insurance – QC Player    14,236  13,920 
Lease of grounds    1,182  1,253 
Minor equipment    803  0 
Presentations          5,554  5,653 
Printing & stationery    1,341  1,137 

 
Total Expenditure    45,185  46,416 
     
CURRENT YEAR SURPLUS    62,413   19,764 
Retained surplus at the beginning     
of the financial year    84,606  64,842 
RETAINED SURPLUS AT THE END     
OF THE FINANCIAL YEAR    147,019  84,606 
   ======== ======== 
 

BRISBANE NORTH JUNIOR CRICKET ASSOCIATION INC. 
ASSETS AND LIABILITIES STATEMENT 

AS AT 30 JUNE 2015 
 

  Notes            2015           2014 
                 $              $ 
ASSETS      
CURRENT ASSETS      
Cash and cash equivalents      3   169,602  62,414 
Stock on Hand      18,656  19,588 
Travel deposits     4,500  0 
BAS refund     826  1,142 
Debtors     0  40 

 
TOTAL CURRENT ASSETS     193,584  83,184 
      
NON-CURRENT ASSETS      
Property, Plant & Equipment     4   1,454  2,502 
      
TOTAL NON-CURRENT ASSETS     1,454  2,502 
      
TOTAL ASSETS     195,038  85,686 
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LIABILITIES 
 

     

CURRENT LIABILITIES      
GST Collected/paid       3,589  0 
Grants received in Advance     44,430  0 
Creditors     0   1,080 
 
TOTAL CURRENT LIABILITIES 
 
TOTAL NON-CURRENT LIABILITIES 
 

    
 48,019 
 
 0 

 
 1,080 
 
 0 

TOTAL LIABILITIES     48,019  1,080 
      
NET ASSETS     147,019  84,606 
    ======== ======== 
      
MEMBERS' FUNDS      
      
Accumulated surplus      147,019  84,606 
      
TOTAL MEMBERS' FUNDS     147,019  84,606 
    ======== ======== 
  

BRISBANE NORTH JUNIOR CRICKET ASSOCIATION INC. 
NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS 

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2015 
 
The financial statements cover Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association as an individual entity.  Brisbane North Junior Cricket 
Association is a not-for-profit Association incorporated in Queensland under the Associations Incorporation Act (QLD) 1981 (as 
amended by the Associations Incorporation and Other Legislation Amendment Act (QLD) 2007)(‘the Act’). 
 

 The principal activities of the Association for the year ended 30 June 2015 were the administration of junior cricket in 
the north Brisbane region. 

 The functional and presentation currency of Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association is Australian dollars. 

 Comparatives are consistent with prior years, unless otherwise stated. 
 
1. Basis of Preparation 

 In the opinion of the Committee of Management, the Association is not a reporting entity since there are unlikely to exist 
users of the financial report who are not able to command the preparation of reports tailored so as to satisfy specifically 
all of their information needs.  These special purpose financial statements have been prepared to meet the reporting 
requirements of the Act. 

 The financial statements have been prepared on an accruals basis and are based on historical costs modified, 
 where applicable, by the measurement at fair value of selected non-current assets, financial assets and  financial 
liabilities. 

 Significant accounting policies adopted in the preparation of these financial statements are presented below  
 and are consistent with prior reporting periods unless otherwise stated. 
 
2. Summary of Significant Accounting Policies 
 (a)  Income Tax 

 The Association is exempt from income tax under Division 50 of the Income Tax Assessment Act 1997. 
 (b)  Leases 

 Lease payments for operating leases, where substantially all of the risks and benefits remain with the lessor, are 
charged as expenses on a straight-line basis over the life of the lease term. 

 (c)  Revenue and other income 

 Revenue is recognised when the amount of the revenue can be measured reliably, it is probable that economic benefits 
associated with the transaction will flow to the Association and specific criteria relating to the type of revenue as noted 
below, has been satisfied. 

 Revenue is measured at the fair value of the consideration received or receivable and is presented net of  returns, 
discounts and rebates. 

 All revenue is stated net of the amount of goods and services tax (GST). 
       Sale of goods 

 Revenue is recognised on transfer of goods to the customer as this is deemed to be the point in time when risks and 
rewards are transferred and there is no longer any ownership or effective control over the goods. 

       Donations 

 Donations and bequests are recognised as revenue when received. 
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2. Summary of Significant Accounting Policies continued. 
       Other Income 

       Other income is recognised on an accruals basis when the Association is entitled to it. 
 (d)  Goods and Services Tax (GST) 

 Revenues, expenses and assets are recognised net of the amount of GST, except where the amount of  GST 
incurred is not recoverable from the Australian Tax Office.  In these circumstances, the GST is  recognised as part 
of the cost of acquisition of the asset or as part of an item of the expense.   
Receivables and payables in the statement of assets and liabilities are shown inclusive of GST. 

 (e)  Inventories 

       Inventories are measured at the lower of cost and net realisable value.  Cost of inventory is determined  using 
the first-in-first-out basis and is net of any rebates and discounts received. 

 (f)  Property, Plant and Equipment 

       Each class of property, plant and equipment is carried at cost or fair value less, where applicable, any 
accumulated depreciation and impairment of losses. 

       Items of property, plant and equipment acquired for nil or nominal consideration have been recorded at the 
acquisition date fair value. 

       Depreciation 

       Property, plant and equipment, excluding freehold land, is depreciated on a reducing balance basis over the 
assets useful life to the Association, commencing when the asset is ready for use. 

       Leased assets and leasehold improvements are amortised over the shorter or either the unexpired period of the 
lease or their estimated useful life. 

 (g)  Cash and cash equivalents 

       Cash and cash equivalents comprises cash on hand, demand deposits and short-term investments which are 
readily convertible to known amounts of cash and which are subject to an insignificant risk of change in value. 

       Bank overdrafts also form part of cash equivalents for the purpose of the statement of cash flows and are presented 
within current liabilities on the statement of assets and liabilities. 

 
3. Cash and cash equivalents       

    2015       2014 

             $          $ 

       
 Cash at bank and in hand       169,601          62,412 
      
     169,601          62,412 

     ======          ===== 
 
4. Property, plant and equipment 
 

 PLANT AND EQUIPMENT 
 
 Plant and equipment at cost             4,190           5,389 
 Accumulated depreciation            (2,736)          (2,887) 

 
 Total plant and equipment    1,454           2,502 

 
 Total property, plant and equipment   1,454           2,502 

     =====           ==== 
5.  Contingencies 
 

 In the opinion of the Committee of Management, the Association did not have any contingencies at 30 June  2015 
(30 June 2014: None). 

 
6. Events Occurring After the Reporting Date 

 The financial report was authorised for issue on 29 July 2015 by the Committee of Management. 
 No matters or circumstances have arisen since the end of the financial year which significantly affected or may 
 significantly affect the operations of the Association, the results of those operations or the state of affairs of the 
 Association in future financial years. 
 
7. Association Details 

 The registered office of the association is: 
 Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association 
 6 Muir Court 
 WARNER  QLD  4500 
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 Former BRISBANE NORTH cricket 
players who have represented at  

FIRST CLASS or  
INTERNATIONAL LEVEL 

 

  Qld Aust Aust Aust 

Name  State T20 ODI Test 
Barsby Trevor  J. 1985    

Boyce Cameron  J 2010    

Bragg Murray  C. 2007    
Burns Joe 2011   2014 

Carew Paul  J. 1987    
Carseldine Lee  A. 1998    

Fitness Gavin  A. J. 1995    

Foley Geoff  I. 1990    
Hayden Matthew  L. 1991  1993 1994 

Hopes James  R. 2001  2005  
Jurgensen Shane  J. 1998    

Kerr Robbie  B. 1981  1985 1985 

Law Stuart  G. 1988  1994 1995 
Lynn Chris  A. 2010 2013   

Nash Brendan  P. 
(*representing West Indies) 

2001  2008* 2008* 

Nye Aaron  J. 2004    
Pascoe Matthew  D. 1999    

Renshaw Matthew 2015    

Townsend Wade  J. 2009    
Wildermuth Jack 2015    

Williams Scott  B. 1991    
 

The two newest additions to our former BNJCA player list who have made their first class debut 

 

  
Matthew Thomas Renshaw 

 
Born: March 28, 1996 

Debuted for Qld Bulls in the Qld v South 
Australia at Brisbane, Mar 13-16, 2015 

Major teams Australia Under-19s, Marylebone 

Cricket Club Young Cricketers, Qld Under-17s, 
Qld Under-19s, Qld Under-23s 

Batting style Left-hand bat 

Jack David Wildermuth 

 
Born: September 1, 1993 

Debuted for Qld Bulls in the Qld v Western 
Australia at Brisbane, Mar 5-8, 2015 

Major teams Australia Under-19s, Qld Under-17s, 

Qld Under-19s 
Batting style Right-hand bat 

Bowling style Right-arm medium-fast 
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Cricket is a game that owes much of its unique appeal to the fact that it 
should be played not only within its Laws but also within the Spirit of the 
Game. Any action which is seen to abuse this spirit causes injury to the game 
itself. The Spirit of the Game involves respect for: 

• Your opponents 
• Your own captain and team 
• The role of the umpires 
• The game's traditional values 

 
The BNJCA supports the Spirit of Cricket, as embodied in the preamble to the 
Laws of Cricket, in a tangible way with a Spirit of Cricket Award. The 

Association accepts nominations from clubs for a player displaying the true spirit, traditions, and values 
of cricket. The player must be playing in a BNJCA competition. This award does not apply to adults. 
 
In order for a club to nominate a player, the action must be at the player’s instigation, not a result of an adult’s intervention. 
The nomination can come from anyone involved in the game; other players, umpire, coach or spectators, but must be made 
through the affiliated club of the nominating person. 

No nominations this year 
 

 

The Spirit of Cricket Award Past Winners 
 

Previous winners of this award are: 
2002-03 Dean WARREN  Everton 
2003-04 James FORRESTER Toombul 
2004-05 Max CARIUS  Redcliffe City 
2005-06 Michael JONES  Wilston-Norths 
2009-10 Oliver RITCHIE  Valleys 
2011-12 Jake MENOT  Valleys 
2013-14 Adam BALL  Valleys 

 

2014-15 BNJCA State Championship results 
 

Under 12 Maroon to Toowoomba coached by Steve Casey - Winners!! 
Under 13 to Cairns coached by Reevesie - Winners!! 

Under 14 to Mackay coached by Dale Sherwood - Winners!! 
Under 15 to Townsville coached by Col Wade - 3rd  

Under 16 to Northgate, Brisbane coached by Tony Bray - 3rd  

 

The 3 State Championship shields won by Brisbane North this year 

                    
 U12 Championship                  U13 Championship                     U14 Championship  
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2014 - 2015 BNJCA Championship Representative teams 
 

 
 

 
The following are the final placings at the Qld State Championships 

held 15th – 19th December 2014 

 
 

The BNJCA “Baggy” Championship cap 
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2014-15 BNJCA Development teams results 
 

Under 12 Ian Healy cup - coached by Aaron Mills – First - Maroon team Winners!! 
Under 12 Ian Healy cup - coached by Cameron Skinner - 2

nd
 - Blue team 

Under 13 Ballina - coached by Ian Reeves – 2
nd

  
Under 13 Ipswich - coached by Cameron Skinner -Les Kinnane Shield - 3

rd
  

Under 14 Sunshine Coast - coached by Greg Curtis – First - Maroon team Winners!!  
Under 14 Sunshine Coast - coached by Scott Casey – 2

nd
 - Blue team  

Under 15 Southern Skies - coached by Bryan Hadden 

 

 

2014 - 2015 BNJCA Development Representative teams 
 

  
  

The BNJCA Development cap 
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The Ian Healy Cup 2015 - Won by Brisbane North Maroon 
 

This is played as an U12 Development Carnival organised by Albany Creek Cricket Club each year, hosted by 

Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association.  The past winners of the Ian Healy Cup: 
 

1999   Brisbane North Gold 2000   BEARS Gold  
2001   Beaudesert  2002   Beaudesert 

2003   Eastern Districts 2004   Redlands 
2005   Eastern Districts 2006   Brisbane North White 

2007   Brisbane North Blue 2008   Eastern Districts Gold 

2009   Brisbane North Blue  2010   Sunshine Coast  
2011   Cancelled due to rain 2012   Ipswich 

2013   Ipswich 2014   Ipswich 
2015   Brisbane North Maroon  

 

 
 

The winning BNJCA Team - Maroon 
 

Ian Healy Cup results 2015 
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U13 Reevesie Cup 
Co-ordinator’s report 2014-15 

 
This season saw a change in age group for the Reevesie Cup.  It 

was moved from the under 15 age group to the under 13 age 
group and the games were used as for the selection of under 13 

representative teams. 
 

The competition was well received as expected by the players with 
many stepping up to the challenge and providing an excellent 

opportunity for the selectors to have a look at these players in real game situations.  The balance of talent across 

four teams has proved to be quite good and based on this we will run the same format next season. 
 

A big thank you to Michael McPhee (Heat), Jim Whyte (Hurricanes), Chris White (Scorchers), Neil Tracey 
(Thunder) and their respective managers for getting the boys prepared and also working with the requests of the 

selectors. 

 

 
John Powell 
Reevesie Cup Co-Ordinator 

 

Winners of the U13 Reevesie Cup 
 

2014-15  Heat 
2013-14  Lions *Inaugural year, run as an U15 comp 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
The Team: 
Flynn Brien  Anthony Bristow  Archer Halliday   Ben Lanigan  Thomas Griffin 
Cameron Lavis  Nick McPhee  Nicholas Miller  Matthew Moore   Harrison Tonks 
Tyler Neville  Jack O'Neill  Liam Querido  Michael McPhee – Coach 
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U13 Reevesie Cup competition 2014-2015 
 

Reevesie Cup Winners – HEAT 
 

 

Ian Reeves 
 

 
 

Individual award winners 
Batting - Minimum of 2 innings and 50 runs 

  
Player Team Result 

Batting Aggregate Nick McGill Hurricanes 162 

Batting Average Nick McGill Hurricanes 162 

Bowling - Minimum 10 overs and 5 wickets 
Most Wickets Anthony Bristow Heat 13 wkts 

Bowling Average Anthony Bristow Heat 4.8 

 

Special achievement awards 
Name 

 
Team Opponent Round Overs Maidens Runs Wickets 

Anthony Bristow Heat Scorchers 2 10 1 31 5 
 

Top Performers Reevesie Cup 
Batting (minimum 50 runs, 3 innings) 

 

   
 

Bowling (minimum 3 wickets, 15 overs) 
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U14 Anstey La Frantz Shield 
Co-ordinator’s report 2014-15 

 
The Anstey La Frantz Shield continues to be a successful 

competition providing Under 14 players with the opportunity to 
play competitive games in an environment that aims to replicate 

representative or senior grade cricket. 
 

This season we changed the process used to establishing the teams by removing the catchment system and 

grading the players at trial to spread the talent as evenly as possible across all teams.  This method was adopted 
to help improve competitiveness and provide a better ‘view’ of the players for representative selection. 

 
The option to play out of age-group players was removed as the Reevesie Cup is now in operation for the under 

13 age group and it was felt that adding under 15 players would diminish opportunities for under 14 players 

seeking to press their claims for representative selection. 
 

Once again the competition has thrived on the hard work of those who have put their hand up to coach and 
manage the players.  Thanks goes to Gary Somerville (Devils), Greg Curtis (Tigers), Jon Malone (Lions), Allan 

Deacon (Redbacks), Tony Bray (Dolphins), Tony Bath (Bushrangers) and their respective managers. 
 

As always we strive to keep this competition relevant to the under 14 age where it was targeted at its inception, 

and as in previous years its success has been best measured by its popularity amongst the players who 
participate. With all the finals round games being hosted at Norths grounds it was a great final day. 

Congratulations to the Lions, who came through on the day to win the title by a small margin of less than 2 
points. 

 
John Powell 

Anstey La Frantz Co-Ordinator 

 

 
The Team: 
Luke Thompson  Thomas Chorley  Emyrs Cowley  Kai Fiechtner   Ryan Fitzgerald 
Ben Mooney  Matthew LoGrande Lachlan Maher  Sam Malone  Arthur Stower 

Thomas Pappalardo Ben Rogers  Jon Malone – Coach 
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The BNJCA and Brisbane City Councillor inspecting the Kalinga Park pitches 14 July 2015 
L to R: Ian Rushton, Tony Bath, Ian Reeves, David McLachlan (BCC), Glyn Netto & Bruce Boland 

 

 
 

Albany Creek Cricket Club, taking part in the McGrath Foundation “Pink Stumps Day”  
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The Redcliffe City Cyclones club, celebrating 50 years. 
 
 

 
 

U15 Hopes teams, Wilston North and Valley, with one minutes silence before play 
after the sudden death of Aust. Test player, Phillip Hughes. 

 

 
 

U12 teams, Redcliffe City Cyclones and The Lakes College, observing one minutes silence before play 
after the death of the Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association Patron, Errold La Frantz MBE. 
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U14 Anstey - La Frantz Shield 
2014-2015 competition results 

 

 
ALF Shield Winners – LIONS 

 

    Errold La Frantz             Cec Anstey  

 

Individual award winners 

Batting - Minimum of 4 innings and 100 runs 

  
Player Team Result 

Batting Aggregate Matthew LoGrande Lions 239 

Batting Average Matthew LoGrande Lions 47.8 

Bowling - Minimum 15 overs and 5 wickets 
Most Wickets Louis Scott Tigers 14 wkts 

Bowling Average Jarred Megaw Tigers 6.8 

Special achievement awards 
Name 

 
Team Opponent Round Overs Maidens Runs Wickets 

Louis Scott Tigers Redbacks 1 9 1 28 5 
 

Top Performers Anstey La Frantz Shield 
Batting (minimum 100 runs, 3 innings) 

 
 

Bowling (minimum 6 wickets, 15 overs) 
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Winners of the U14 Anstey La Frantz shield 
 

2014-15  Lions   2010-11 Tigers 
2013-14  Devils   2009-10 Lions 
2012-13  Redbacks  2008-09 Dolphins 
2011-12  Devils   2007-08* Redbacks 

 *Inaugural year 
 

 
Players observing one minutes silence at the passing of our past Patron, Errold La Frantz MBE 

 
Keith Dudgeon has been a sponsor for the Anstey La 
Frantz shield since the competition commenced in 2007 
and now also is also the sponsor of the Reevesie Cup.  He 
supplies the balls for all the games and also the winning 
teams with their baggy caps.   

 
Please show your thanks and support by visiting KD 
Sports for your cricket needs. 

 

 
U15 Redcliffe City & Bald Hills Lawnton Lions observe one minutes silence 

at the passing of Australian Test player Phillip Hughes 
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Champion Player Awards 2014-15 
 

The Player of the Round award was replaced this year with a Champion Player Award. The points were awarded 

as shown in the table below and were able to be tabulated straight from MyCricket player stats. It was obviously 
extremely important that the player stats were entered for every game otherwise a player may miss out on the 

award. A new Perpetual Trophy for each age group, from 11 to Open, was initiated where the winner received a 
small trophy and their name was then entered on the Perpetual Trophy for that age group. Both Pre-Xmas and 

Post-Xmas competitions had separate awards and a separate Perpetual Trophy for each age group. 

 

Champion Player Pre-Xmas 
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Champion Player Post-Xmas 
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2014-2015 Premiership winners 
Pre Xmas Premierships 

  
Most points in Pre Xmas U13 competition - Ray Wonnacott Cup winner – Valley Green 
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Most points in Pre Xmas U14 competition - Glyn Netto Cup winner – Valley Yellow 
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Most points in Pre Xmas Open competition – Errold La Frantz Cup - Sandgate Redcliffe Kent 
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2014-2015 Premiership winning Player names 
Pre Xmas Premierships 
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2014-2015 Premiership winners 
Post Xmas Premierships 
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2014-2015 Premiership winning Player names 
Post Xmas Premierships 
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2014-15 Individual Award winners 
Pre-Xmas 

Special notes - BYE games are not included for Brisbane North Statistics and Games which have not been  
correctly input into MyCricket with player’s names and full player statistics have not been included. 

 
U11 must have a Batting minimum 100 runs and 4 innings  

and a Bowling minimum 9 wickets taken and 15 overs bowled. 

Award Player 
 

Club Result 

Under 11 Pre Xmas 
   

Batting Aggregate George Burtenshaw Wilston Norths 276 

Batting Average Charlie Sims Valley DCC 254 

Most Wickets Cody Wilken Pine Rivers 12 

Most Wickets Harry Forster Valley DCC 12 

Bowling Average Cody Wilken Pine Rivers 3.42 

     

U12 to Open Div must have a Batting minimum 150 runs and 4 innings 

and a Bowling minimum 9 wickets taken and 15 overs bowled. 

Under 12 Pre Xmas     

Batting Aggregate Hayden Spencer Everton Comets 312 

Batting Average Hugh Weibgen Valleys 251 

Most Wickets Rocco Crawford Wilston-Norths 10 

Most Wickets Edin Duke Valley DCC 10 

Bowling Average Rocco Crawford Wilston-Norths 4.10 

    
 

Under 13 Pre Xmas 
Comp 

    

Batting Aggregate Jet Liebke St Patricks 280 

Batting Average Jet Liebke St Patricks 280 

Most Wickets Aaron Lewis Ferny 13 

Bowling Average Joseph Hurnall Wilston-Norths 2.89 

     

Under 14 Pre Xmas 
Comp 

    

Batting Aggregate Ben Mooney Valleys 364 

Batting Average Ryan A Walker Everton Comets 249 

Most Wickets Cameron Smith Toombul DCC - Juniors 13 

Bowling Average Cameron Smith Toombul DCC - Juniors 9.0 

     

Under 15 Pre Xmas 

   

 

Batting Aggregate Nicholas Sherwood Wilston-Norths * adjustment error 337* 

Batting Aggregate Sean Carroll Ferny Districts * adjustment error 227* 

Batting Average Nicholas Sherwood Wilston-Norths 168.50 

Most Wickets Benjamin Bath Wilston-Norths 14 

Bowling Average Benjamin Bath Wilston-Norths 6.21 

     

Open Pre Xmas     

Batting Aggregate Alexander Fiechtner Toombul DCC - Juniors 346 

Batting Average Jayden Davey Sandgate - Redcliffe  166 

Most Wickets Walter L Bourne Sandgate - Redcliffe  14 

Bowling Average Walter L Bourne Sandgate - Redcliffe  4.64 
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2014-15 Individual Award winners 
Post-Xmas 

Special notes - BYE games are not included for Brisbane North Statistics and Games which have not been  
correctly input into MyCricket with player’s names and full player statistics have not been included. 

 
U11 must have a Batting minimum 100 runs and 4 innings  

and a Bowling minimum 9 wickets taken and 15 overs bowled. 

 

Under 11 Post Xmas 
   

Batting Aggregate Harrison Turner Albany Creek Hawks 140 

Batting Average Connor Nowlan Valley DCC 129 

Batting Average Cooper Mackie Valley DCC 129 

Most Wickets Brandon Hengst Ferny DCC 12 

Bowling Average Brandon Hengst Ferny DCC 1.92 

     

U12 to Open Div must have a Batting minimum 150 runs and 4 innings 

and a Bowling minimum 9 wickets taken and 15 overs bowled. 
 
 Under 12 Post 

Xmas 
    

Batting Aggregate Hayden Brough Sandgate Redcliffe 189 

Batting Average Hayden Brough Sandgate Redcliffe 189 

Most Wickets Nil qualify    

Bowling Average Nil qualify 
   

    
 

Under 13 Post Xmas     

Batting Aggregate Noah Gilbert Sandgate Redcliffe 312 

Batting Average Noah Gilbert Sandgate Redcliffe 156 

Most Wickets Noah McFadyen Wilston-Norths 13 

Bowling Average Noah McFadyen Wilston-Norths 5.08 

     

Under 14 Post Xmas 
   

Batting Aggregate Aidan Halin Ferny DCC 215 

Batting Average Aidan Halin Ferny DCC 53.75 

Most Wickets Noah Orford Redcliffe City Cyclones 11 

Bowling Average Sarah Lockhart Sandgate Redcliffe 7.22 

     
Under 15 Post Xmas 

   
Batting Aggregate Mitchell Poole Albany Creek Hawks 200 

Batting Average Mitchell Poole Albany Creek Hawks 100 

Most Wickets Liam Pitt Burpengary CC 10 

Bowling Average Mitchell Poole Albany Creek Hawks 8.78 

     
Open Post Xmas 

   
Batting Aggregate Jayden Davey Sandgate - Redcliffe 168 

Batting Average Jayden Davey Sandgate - Redcliffe  42.00 

Most Wickets Hayden Cooper Pine Rivers 13 

Bowling Average Max  Groves Pine Rivers 10.90 
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Honour Board Under 11 Pre Xmas Competitions 2014 (All Draws) 

 
 

***************************************************************** 
Honour Board Under 11 Post Xmas Competitions 2015 (All Draws) 

 

***************************************************************** 
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Honour Board Under 12 Pre Xmas Competitions 2014 (All Draws) 

 

***************************************************************** 
 

Honour Board Under 12 Post Xmas Competitions 2015 (All Draws) 
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Honour Board Under 13 Pre Xmas Competitions 2014 (All Draws) 

 
 

***************************************************************** 
 

Honour Board Under 13 Post Xmas Competitions 2015 (All Draws) 

 
 

***************************************************************** 
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Honour Board Under 14 Pre Xmas Competitions 2014 (All Draws) 

 
 

***************************************************************** 
Honour Board Under 14 Post Xmas Competitions 2015 (All Draws) 

 

***************************************************************** 
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***************************************************************** 
Honour Board U15 Pre Xmas Competition 2014 (All Draws) 

 
***************************************************************** 

Honour Board Under 15 Post Xmas Competitions 2015 (All Draws) 

 
 

***************************************************************** 
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Honour Board Open Pre Xmas Competition 2014 (All Draws) 

 
***************************************************************** 

Honour Board Open Post Xmas Competition 2015 (All Draws) 

 

**************************************************************** 
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Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association 
 

TOP Performers Under 11 PRE-XMAS Competition 2014 (All Draws) 
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TOP Performers Under 11 POST-XMAS Competition 2015 (All Draws) 

 

 
 

 
Bruce Boland presenting the U15 Post-Xmas Champion Player award to Mitchell Poole 
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TOP Performers Under 12 PRE-XMAS Competition 2014 (All Draws) 
 

 
 

TOP Performers Under 12 POST-XMAS Competition 2015 (All Draws) 
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TOP Performers Under 13 PRE-XMAS Competition 2014 (All Draws) 
 

 
 

TOP Performers Under 13 POST-XMAS Competition 2015 (All Draws) 
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TOP Performers Under 14 PRE-XMAS Competition 2014 (All Draws) 
 

 
 

TOP Performers Under 14 POST-XMAS Competition 2015 (All Draws) 
 

 
 

 



 

58 

TOP Performers Under 15 PRE-XMAS Competition 2014 (All Draws) 
 

 
 

TOP Performers Under 15 POST-XMAS Competition 2015 (All Draws) 
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TOP Performers Open PRE-XMAS Competition 2014 (All Draws) 
 

 
 

TOP Performers Open POST-XMAS Competition 2015 (All Draws) 
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Above & below:  BNJCA U15 Development team playing in the Impact Challenge at Brisbane Boys College Taringa 
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Mr. Ian Reeves (“Reevesie”) – Medal of the Order of Australia  
(excerpt from Northside Chronicle, Jan 28 2015 

 “Good, better, best – never let it rest until your good is your better and your 
better is your best.” 

 

Ian Reeves has been awarded an OAM for his services to 
junior cricket and AFL. Ask those who know Ian Reeves and 
they will say he has followed these words, from his father Bill, 
to a tee in support of junior cricket and Aussie rules.  
 
The Warner resident was awarded a Medal (OAM) of the 
Order of Australia in the 2015 Australia Day Awards, after 30 
years volunteering in junior cricket and Aussie rules.  
 
“Reevesie” said it was a tip of the hat to volunteers in both 
sports rather than his contribution.  
 

“It’s sensational. I’m gobsmacked. It’s very humbling that people nominate you for things like that,” 
Reeves said.  “I suppose it stems back to my parents (Bill and Margaret). They’re the ones who brought 
me up to consider others and do all you can to help the community. I just remember always being 
interested in organised sport and helping the youth of the community.”  
 
The 72-year-old said he had loved Aussie rules and cricket while growing up in Footscray, Victoria. But 
after he moved to Queensland and retired from IT management, helping youngsters achieve their goals 
and learn life skills had been his sole focus.  
 
Reevesie started coaching Valley District Cricket Club juniors in 1983, and is a life member of Valley 
District Cricket Club, Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association and Queensland Junior Cricket. He is 
currently the President of BNJCA and Secretary of the QJC. In 2003, he turned to Aussie rules, coaching 
several junior teams, and joined Aspley Hornets, where he is now junior co-ordinator.  
 
He said none of it would have been possible without the support of his partner, Sandra Melchior, 
understanding his desire to help young people.  
 
Reeves said he wanted to help young people make the most of opportunities in Australia.  
 

 
 

Reevesie having a few words to the crowd at Redcliffe City Cyclones 50th Anniversary this year 
 



 

 

Brisbane North Junior Cricket Association Affiliated Clubs 
 
 

   
 

 

  

  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

  

 
 


